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Gov. Beshear Offers Guidance on Having a Safe Memorial Day Weekend 
Governor also outlines next steps for staying Healthy at Work as more businesses reopen  

Visit the Governor’s Facebook page to watch today’s news conference  

FRANKFORT, Ky. (May 19, 2020) – Gov. Andy Beshear on Tuesday set out state guidelines for having a safe 

Memorial Day weekend while continuing to fight the novel coronavirus 2019 (COVID-19). 

“Just because we are healthy at home and healthy at work doesn’t mean we can’t be out there to be healthy 

physically,” the Governor said. “The healthier we get, the more resilient we will be if we ever see anything 

else like this in our lifetime.” 

Keeping safe while celebrating together is crucial as we enter the traditional start of the summer season. 

Gov. Beshear and state health officials are asking all Kentuckians to keep gatherings to 10 or fewer people. 

“Our actions have direct implications on the health and safety of others,” said Department for Public Health 

Commissioner Dr. Steven Stack. “This weekend is the first time in Kentucky that we are going to permit over 

the last two months or so gatherings of up to 10 people. In order to do this safely and minimize the risk of 

infection being spread and to keep people safe, we have to do this right.” 

Other guidance includes maintaining social distance of at least six feet, wearing masks, gathering outside 

instead of inside, washing hands frequently and covering food and individually wrapping plates. 
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“It’s Memorial Day Weekend, and I know that many of us desperately crave the company of our friends and 

family,” Dr. Stack said. “But I urge and I ask that everybody please follow these steps so that we can stay safe 

together and not have any of the serious consequences that none of us want.” 

Healthy at Work 

Gov. Beshear spoke about the next steps and latest guidance for businesses as Kentucky makes a gradual and 

sustainable reopening of the economy. 

“This is a big week. There is a lot of additional activity, but we have to make sure that we do it safely,” the 

Governor said. “I trust in you, and you have done so well thus far that I believe we can do this safely, but it 

has to be done differently. Let’s make sure that again Kentucky can do this just as well as anyone else.” 

The Healthy at Work website now includes guidance for barbershops, cosmetology, hair salons, tanning 

salons and tattoo parlors. Gov. Beshear said the state also will be expanding June 1 reopening guidance to 

include aquatic centers (excluding public pools), fishing tournaments and auto/dirt track racing. 

On Tuesday, the Governor said June 8 marks the projected return for museums, outdoor attractions, 

aquariums, libraries and distilleries. Further out, June 11 will bring back the Kentucky Horse Park, Kentucky 

State Park campgrounds and Otter Creek; and on June 15 some child care and limited-contact youth sports 

will be allowed. 

Case information 

As of 5 p.m. May 19, Gov. Beshear said there were at least 8,069 coronavirus cases in Kentucky, 164 of which 

were newly confirmed Tuesday. 

Unfortunately, Gov. Beshear also reported 20 new deaths Tuesday, raising the total to 366  Kentuckians lost 

to the virus. 

“Today we have lost more people to the coronavirus than any other day before,” the Governor said. “While I 

believe that we can reopen safely and do it gradually, let’s remember that this thing is still deadly and it is still 

taking people we love and care about.” 

The deaths reported Tuesday include two women, ages 76 and 83, and an 83-year-old man from Adair 

County; a 61-year-old man from Allen County; an 84-year-old man and a 93-year-old woman from Boone 

County; a 63-year-old man from Breckinridge County; a 70-year-old man from Campbell County; a 76-year-

old woman and an 80-year-old man from Daviess County; two men, ages 83 and 87, and an 80-year-old 

woman from Edmonson County; two women, ages 77 and 84, from Jefferson County; two women, ages 84 
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and 89, from Kenton County; a 60-year-old woman and an 88-year-old man from Logan County; and an 88-

year-old man from Warren County. 

“Twenty Kentuckians lost today, a tough day,” Gov. Beshear said. “Let’s make sure just like every day that we 

are lighting our homes up green and that we ring our bells tomorrow at 10 a.m. and we don’t get tired any 

night or any day from doing the right thing to honor these families.” 

At least 2,826 Kentuckians have recovered from the virus. For additional information, including up-to-date 

lists of positive cases and deaths, as well as breakdowns of coronavirus infections by county, race and 

ethnicity, click here. 

Contact tracing 

Gov. Beshear on Monday named Mark Carter executive adviser leading the contact tracing efforts in the 

Office of the Secretary of the Cabinet for Health and Family Services (CHFS). 

Contact tracing, which is funded through the CARES Act, is expanding to meet both the White House and 

Governor’s benchmarks for safely reopening the economy. For more information about Kentucky’s contact 

tracing program, click here. 

Child illness update 

Gov. Beshear and Dr. Stack are keeping Kentuckians informed about Pediatric Multisymptom Inflammatory 

Syndrome (PMIS), a rare syndrome that is causing serious health problems for some young people. At least 

four young Kentuckians have been treated for PMIS, an inflammation disorder that appears to follow a 

coronavirus infection. 

The Department for Public Health issued a PMIS advisory, which provides guidance, key points about the 

syndrome, possible symptoms and reporting directions. The Kentucky Pediatric COVID-19 Hotline (800-722-

5725) is staffed by Norton Children’s Hospital and prepared to answer questions from parents and clinicians 

about PMIS. 

Testing expansion 

Gov. Beshear said Tuesday that Walmart is greatly expanding its testing operations in the state. 

In addition to Louisville and Bardstown locations, which are currently operating, new testing sites will open 

Friday, May 22, in Ashland, Bowling Green, Leitchfield, London, Paducah, Pikeville and Richmond. 
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The Governor previously said that in partnership with Kroger, new testing locations would open in Richmond, 

Mayfield, Louisville and Hartford this week. Information on how to register at more than 70 sites throughout 

the commonwealth can be found at kycovid19.ky.gov. 

Long-term care testing  

Dr. Stack said coronavirus testing was being conducted this week at 23 long-term care facilities. 

So far, more than 4,300 tests have been conducted, including 2,324 staff members and 2,003 residents. 

Officials plan to conduct another 2,100 tests over the next two days. 

More information 

Read about other key updates, actions and information from Gov. Beshear and his administration at 

governor.ky.gov, kycovid19.ky.gov and the Governor’s official social media accounts Facebook, Twitter and 

YouTube. 

Kentuckians can also access translated COVID-19 information and daily summaries of the Governor’s news 

conference at tinyurl.com/kygovespanol (Spanish) and tinyurl.com/kygovtranslations (more than 20 

additional languages). 

 
 

 
  

             
  

For official news and updates from the Beshear/Coleman administration, 
visit governor.ky.gov/news. 

  
 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3NTgzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NoZnMua3kuZ292L2FnZW5jaWVzL2RwaC9QYWdlcy9DT1ZJRC0xOS1Ecml2ZS1UaHJ1LUxvY2F0aW9ucy5hc3B4In0.dSA9WT9-2DMy37EAxLeivIGyWQuz7RMjGSC4NzrRBsVlg_br_78859143268-2Dl&d=DwMFAA&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=r1QYQjT2ANkf7NwbV8quJH3nnVCa6SpE7oRYMVFJ_uA&m=MEh3oxmjRu4i1CJH7AX3Oo6M4N4rPGDuHASd9H69MLg&s=Bm07eWJsPKtyEFj3PccwVbA7XIW8C3uq3Oh6GHt9y0g&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3NTgzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2dvdmVybm9yLmt5Lmdvdi9uZXdzIn0.ksiq5JgaOsR3sK-2Dfz-5FTs-2DoI2qtT6vsWoP-2Dm6xxQWc4Q_br_78859143268-2Dl&d=DwMFAA&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=r1QYQjT2ANkf7NwbV8quJH3nnVCa6SpE7oRYMVFJ_uA&m=MEh3oxmjRu4i1CJH7AX3Oo6M4N4rPGDuHASd9H69MLg&s=VnumVqQxBQrbcO6tP1lzqRDc6kAhz5whaQ9CThydIfc&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3NTgzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2dvdnN0YXR1cy5lZ292LmNvbS9reWNvdmlkMTkifQ.LU5tyLU-2DZP2zMM6FF8rR9JP9G8mgWdEGTlBY2P2SD-5FA_br_78859143268-2Dl&d=DwMFAA&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=r1QYQjT2ANkf7NwbV8quJH3nnVCa6SpE7oRYMVFJ_uA&m=MEh3oxmjRu4i1CJH7AX3Oo6M4N4rPGDuHASd9H69MLg&s=5PQZPHq-P7mJ7uEGWjJKE5x_D-jrxTCrkiNA6KemkM8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDksInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3NTgzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5mYWNlYm9vay5jb20vR292QW5keUJlc2hlYXIvIn0.orJyVvkkNQBOY0uPhBexxG06YDN-5F6p6OTlNF129HlBw_br_78859143268-2Dl&d=DwMFAA&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=r1QYQjT2ANkf7NwbV8quJH3nnVCa6SpE7oRYMVFJ_uA&m=MEh3oxmjRu4i1CJH7AX3Oo6M4N4rPGDuHASd9H69MLg&s=giT-SjxEE0hpQPgsfJ0zWWzDG3-jQER0wgJhoKl5Ux0&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3NTgzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3R3aXR0ZXIuY29tL0dvdkFuZHlCZXNoZWFyIn0.X-5FL94iCQ9M95vJpDWDm2vTLFB3ldDHnxIUj1wVVnWEI_br_78859143268-2Dl&d=DwMFAA&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=r1QYQjT2ANkf7NwbV8quJH3nnVCa6SpE7oRYMVFJ_uA&m=MEh3oxmjRu4i1CJH7AX3Oo6M4N4rPGDuHASd9H69MLg&s=gL3YZlkOc8NyhexANQhhQJB07vRi9HMuAJ92Z7UZPew&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3NTgzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy55b3V0dWJlLmNvbS9jL0dvdkFuZHlCZXNoZWFyIn0.-5FmD4GDHgR1dZmw0voOLuWvEenJc13CzlpfWlLf16rB4_br_78859143268-2Dl&d=DwMFAA&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=r1QYQjT2ANkf7NwbV8quJH3nnVCa6SpE7oRYMVFJ_uA&m=MEh3oxmjRu4i1CJH7AX3Oo6M4N4rPGDuHASd9H69MLg&s=x8UUpNPyC0f8ulCVxjuq1mO2O7uJBIqSigMSLrvOefA&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3NTgzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NoZnMua3kuZ292L2FnZW5jaWVzL2RwaC9jb3ZpZDE5L2t5Y292aWQxOS5lcy5wZGYifQ.4GDzeuIO6Th7tndyqkBaREq2lBjNz2uqK-2DH6fNaRQUk_br_78859143268-2Dl&d=DwMFAA&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=r1QYQjT2ANkf7NwbV8quJH3nnVCa6SpE7oRYMVFJ_uA&m=MEh3oxmjRu4i1CJH7AX3Oo6M4N4rPGDuHASd9H69MLg&s=r8IKcQ9Db04qAtRK9cjMki-z-eSPG2XsjcQzwAGSWU8&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__lnks.gd_l_eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMTMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDA1MTkuMjE3NTgzNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL2NoZnMua3kuZ292L2FnZW5jaWVzL2RwaC9jb3ZpZDE5L2t5Y292aWQxOS50cmFuc2xhdGlvbnMucGRmIn0.SuFmU-2D0Xa6WnR3pZaI7ZW1P-2DnLllxzwgaWCV4AC1Ozc_br_78859143268-2Dl&d=DwMFAA&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=r1QYQjT2ANkf7NwbV8quJH3nnVCa6SpE7oRYMVFJ_uA&m=MEh3oxmjRu4i1CJH7AX3Oo6M4N4rPGDuHASd9H69MLg&s=I5XyoFunDVAY5xThJKKvA85ASe6FneCYID4gtcssCjM&e=
https://governor.ky.gov/Pages/News.aspx
https://www.facebook.com/GovAndyBeshear
https://twitter.com/GovAndyBeshear
https://www.instagram.com/GovernorAndyBeshear/
https://www.youtube.com/c/GovAndyBeshear
https://public.govdelivery.com/accounts/KYGOV/subscriber/new?topic_id=KYGOV_32

	Gov. Beshear Offers Guidance on Having a Safe Memorial Day Weekend
	Governor also outlines next steps for staying Healthy at Work as more businesses reopen
	Visit the Governor’s Facebook page to watch today’s news conference


